

November 9th, 2023 at Plymouth North high school room 107.

Finance

If monies that were requested by directors for something does not actually get spent, the funds will be returned to the main account.

The co-curricular ensembles need to have theirs do not get their stuff paid for by the PA South Avenue that's why PS M a plane to pay for arrangements

The grant money was not used for summer camp. The grant states that the money must be used for music. The grant money will be used to cover Music Lessons for at needs students. **Vote - YES**

Andy Loretz said to hold off on shirts & bus money to see what the new Director will plan.

Bonnie Holmes, Andy Shaw & Mahum Quersej are all paid out.

Need to take another look at the payments for membership/payments for concert program. Some were over payment, some member & shout out with not email or form submitted.

The marching band money is still in there. Bonnie and John will work it out.

Tax prep needs to be paid.

Plymouth Calling

Plymouth calling is Saturday afternoon March 2nd

Tickets will be \$25 and \$30. **Vote – for \$25 & \$30**

Add on a T-shirt for \$20.

Cutoff date is January 31st.

Early bird codeword - support.

Capacity last year was 170. We had 99.

Some things were built into the budget in case we can't get them donated (i.e. table rentals.)

The A/V people had canceled last year. Andy and Josh took turns running it so that was a Donation.

We have lots of supplies for the silent auction. We will need envelopes, paper, balloons.

We will do a stamp a self-inking stamp instead of a wristband. self-inking stamp is \$18 at Vistaprint and right now it's 20% off. **Vote - YES**

Liaison reports

Andy Shaw wants to do a cornhole tournament. Lauren to research finding a place to host it.

Mahum Queshi has her concert program done. She's very organized.

Kate Holl purchases \$175 ad for the vocal group that she's part of.

Andy Loretz is leaving.

Michaela Booker PSMS play has been announced. She is directing the south play Luciana is assisting.

Trace and Grossman he will do ads but not shout outs. We think maybe there's a misunderstanding. We should not be denying families the opportunity to put a shout out in for their students.

Laura & Annie North will be doing mean girls March 14 and 15th it's already November 14 auditions for the international group grade 7th and 8th Other students will be able to participate in the ensemble here for when the English students visit.

Cathy New England voices will be happening again this year. Dave Grossman will have the numbers of participants by mid December - early January they so they can plan food. The food should be ordered one week before the show. They will be ordering pizza. Beth will help with order form. Kathy Cathy suggested coffee and breakfast stuff because some of the groups arrive very early. Last year we did Rose & Vicky's. Beth still has the ordering sign up. They were very accommodating - super awesome.

Cathy also said that the invitational with north was a great success

Beth Liaison stuff is winding down. The Veterans Ceremony, Thanksgiving Parade, Thanksgiving Game, Tree lighting and possibly a consolation football game.

The P Bruins game was a huge success. Everyone had a good time next year add on the elementary schools.

Tri. M began. There's a Pura Vida bracelet sale.

The south table box should be kept in the cage in the band room. We'll have to communicate with Mrs. Grueb about accessing it.

Fundraising

Texas roadhouse. The scratch tickets brought in \$128. \$472 for raffle.

The concert program brought in \$2190 last year. We have \$1865 now. Cut off Nov 12th. Tom is working on the program already

We had a discussion about the same old people paying for scratch tickets, water, donuts, etc. We tabled it until the next meeting because we don't have anything upcoming. It is a worthy discussion because paying for stuff. Maybe PSMA should.

Communication

Need someone to take on Website (Tom and Rianado offered).
Main Socials Althea is up for it. Chrissy to prepare an outline.
Converge account should go to Finance person.

Maria will do concert schedule graphics for ensembles instead of the newsletter. The newsletter is very little viewership for the amount of work it is.
Graphics can have the ticket links added.

Maria made glitter stickers and round stickers. Reimburse for stickers **Vote – YES**.
Stickers will be handed out for members.

Can the north vocal have a parent app like the marching band has for parents? We're going to put that on the next agenda. The same thing for South. Bonnies Holmes said its has been really helpful for the parents to have their own for volunteers etc.

Trace suggested having two responsible seniors who can run a chat for the students. They do that at North and it works well.

Survey

Only 3 people filled it out.
Comments.
You guys are great.
Need to increase Social Media presence.

The next meetings are:

Monday December 18th at 6 PM **NORTH**

Thursday January 25th 6 PM **SOUTH**